BOROUGH OF OGDENSBURG 14 HIGHLAND AVENUE OGDENSBURG, NJ 07439 BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING

April 4, 2018

THE OGDENSBURG BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING was called to order at 7:00pm.

STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE: The notice requirement of the Open Public Meeting Act, NJSA 10:4-6 have been satisfied with a schedule of all meetings together with the time, location and agenda of all the same being sent to the New Jersey Herald and posted on the bulletin board on January 10, 2018.

ROLL CALL WAS TAKEN: Members present were Davis, McFadden, Murray, Rojas and Sabourin

ACTION ON MINUTES: The minutes of the Reorganization meeting of January 10, 2018 were read and reviewed

Rojas moved, Sabourin seconded motion to accept the minutes of January 10, 2018 as read.

Yeas; Davis, McFadden Murray, Rojas, Sabourin

PUBLIC SESSION: A motion to open the public portion of the meeting was made by Rojas seconded by Murray

Yeas: Davis, McFadden, Murray, Rojas, Sabourin

Rutgers University student Elise Klimek was present from the public and requesed to wait until the end of the meeting to speak.

A motion to close the public meeting was made by Davis seconded by McFadden Yeas: Davis, McFadden, Murray, Rojas, Sabourin

MONTHLY REPORT: The Sussex County Department of Environmental and Public Health Services reports from December 2017, January and February 2018 were reviewed and discussed. A County Sanitary Inspector was not present. Complaints received through the Board of Health office in February and March were reviewed and discussed.

CORRESPONDENCE: All correspondence from January, February and March was reviewed and discussed.

OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business

NEW BUSINESS: Rabies Clinic Date was discussed and a tentative date of September 15th and will be further discussed and voted on at the next Board meeting on May 2nd.

PUBLIC SESSION #2

A motion to open the second public portion of the meeting was made by Davis, seconded by Rojas.

Yeas; Davis, McFadden, Murray, Rojas, Sabourin

Mr. Dave Mugavero of 22 Kennedy Avenue, informed the Board of two violations of the Property Maintenance Code, showing the board pictures of two addresses in town of piled up debris at the curb. Mr. Mugavero states that the debris has been there for quite some time.

Rutgers University Student questioned members regarding serving on the Board of Health and its challenges and rewards.

Theresa Murray, Board Vice President advised the Board of a wire that has been down since the last snow storm at 32 Edison.

Board Member Pat Sabourin mentioned lots of debris piled curbside in front of 31 Madison Ave.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, a motion to adjourn was made by Rojas, seconded by Davis

Yeas; Davis, McFadden, Murray, Rojas, Sabourin

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00pm

Respectively Submitted Donna Paiva Board of Health Secretary